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PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

David Hancock 

Well, another MGS calendar year has rolled around. As I write, Hurricane Harvey has flooded the 

Corpus Christi, Houston and Beaumont region. Clean up is only now beginning. Some of our Society 

members live in the affected areas and many of us have friends and business associates in the area. 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to all those affected. 

 

Your officers have met and are in the process of securing speakers for the upcoming year. Some  

interesting topics and speaker suggestions were discussed and we hope to deliver on some outstanding 

talks. In the meantime, if anyone has any speaker suggestions, let us know. 

 

A big shout out to fellow member Steve Walkinshaw for compiling and uploading all the MGS 

minutes, bulletins and photo albums for the entire history of the  

Mississippi Geological Society. I especially enjoyed going through the 1981 photo directory. It sure 

brought back a lot of memories. 

 

Finally, I want to encourage each of you to attend the Fall Bar-B-Q at The Yacht Club, Thursday,  

September 14. I will be on a trip that we put down an initial deposit on 1 ½ years ago, so I will miss all 

the festivities. Make a special effort to be present as our attendance for the Fall and Spring events has 

been sparse of late. In order to have a vibrant Society, we need to maintain and grow our membership. 

Most of our  

membership loss has been due to the fact that the oil industry is not nearly as represented in Jackson as 

it has been in years past. That we cannot control. We do  

however have other geological disciplines that would benefit from an association with the Society.  

Toward that end we will try to have some interesting discussions on topics that would appeal to all 

disciplines. I would also encourage each of you to invite those geologists that are still active and  

continue their membership, but do not attend the monthly meetings and other sponsored events. Don’t 

make me start naming names.  Anyway, I’ll get off my soap box and wish each of you a fun and  

prosperous year ahead. 

 

 

David Hancock 



2017-2018 MGS  MEETING  SCHEDULE 

     When                           What/Who      Where 

 September  14, 2017 Fall BBQ   Jackson Yacht Club-5:30pm 

 October  12, 2017 TBD   River Hills – 11:30am 

 November  9, 2017 TBD   River Hills – 11:30am 

 TBD TBD 

  

  TBD 

 January 11, 2018 

      

TBD 

 
  River Hills – 11:30am 

 February 8, 2018 TBD   River Hills – 11:30am 

 March 8, 2018 TBD   River Hills – 11:30am 

 April 12, 2018 Boland Scholarship Awards   River Hills – 11:30am 

 May 10, 2017  Spring Fling   Jackson Yacht Club– 5:30pm 

OFFICERS  MEETINGS 

        September 12, 2017 

October 10, 2017 

        November 7, 2017 

        January 9, 2018 

        February 6, 2018 

        March 6, 2018 

        April 10, 2018 

        May 8, 2018 



FALL BBQ 

Jackson Yacht Club  

Come join the Mississippi  

Geological Society to kick off 

2017-2018 at our annual 

Fall BBQ!!!!!! 

 

Thursday September 14th   

Jackson Yacht Club 

5:30 Start 

700 Yacht Club Rd 

Ridgeland, MS 



MISSISSIPPI GEOLOGICAL SOCIETY 

A Brief History 

The Mississippi Geological Society was founded on November 28, 1939 by 38 of the 57 petroleum geol-
ogists then employed in Jackson, Mississippi. The state had just emerged as a significant oil and gas 

province following the discovery of large (200+ MMBO) oil reserves in Tinsley Field earlier in the year. 
The Society was organized with the stated purpose of "the stimulation of interest in geology and relat-

ed sciences..., the encouragement of scientific research among members..., and the discussion and 
dissemination of geological information". 

From its inception, the Society has pursued the attainment of its goals and stated purpose through the 
continued sponsorship of field trips, technical presentations, publications, and involvement in commu-
nity affairs. 

Throughout the years, the Society has sponsored twenty field trips, each with an accompanying guide-
book. Copies of several of the more popular field trip guidebooks are available via the Society's Publica-
tions department. Some of the more recent field trips have been undertaken in conjunction with a 

seminar covering the subject of the trip. 

In April 1941, the Society became affiliated with the American Association Of Petroleum Geologists 
(AAPG). Ten years later (1951), the Society joined the Gulf Coast Association Of Geological Societies 

(GCAGS). MGS hosted the AAPG sectional conventions in 1946 and 1949, and GCAGS/GCS-SEPM con-
ventions in 1955, 1960, 1968, 1975, 1983, and 1992. 

Involvement in research and technical projects has always been a hallmark of the Society. In 1945, 
MGS was instrumental in the oversight and assembly of data for the new and revised Geological Map of 
Mississippi. Similarly, the Society also established the MGS Library in 1945 in order to assist geologists 

and students in the pursuit of their research. The Student Award Program was instituted by the Society 
in 1947 to recognize outstanding geologic papers originated by students majoring in geologic disci-

plines at the state's colleges and universities. 

In 1954, the Society embarked upon the first of many financial assistance programs with the establish-
ment of its Student Loan Program, which was designed to provide support to selected college students 

majoring in geology throughout the state. This was followed in 1955 with the Society's awarding of 

scholarships to deserving high school winners in the Science Fair that was sponsored by the Mississippi 
Academy Of Science. More recently, the Lawrence Boland Memorial Scholarship Fund, established by 

the Society in 1980, has celebrated over twenty years of annual scholarship awards to one student 
from each of the four colleges and universities in the state that support a significant geology curricu-

lum. Finally, the MGS Student Award Program and the MGS Student Assistance Program continue to 
recognize and provide assistance to outstanding students in the field of geology throughout the state's 

educational system. 



MISSISSIPPI GEOLOGICAL SOCIETY 

A Brief History 

From the early days of the Society to the present, publications have played a major role in the attain-
ment of the purpose of the Society as set forth in its Constitution. Besides the field trip guidebooks 

already mentioned, other MGS publications include a number of composite and basin type logs, cor-
relation sections, and structural / stratigraphic cross-sections. More importantly, the Society has pub-

lished a series of field studies since 1952, when it first released a compendium of Wilcox oil fields, 
including field maps, reservoir information, and production data. The Society followed its Wilcox vol-

ume with the release of its original "Redbook" - focusing on producing fields throughout the rest of 

the state - in 1957. Since that time, the Society has updated its Wilcox volume and released eight 
successive updates to the popular Redbook, with the last having been released in 1995. In addition, 

MGS publishes a monthly Bulletin that is distributed to all members during the Society's active 
months. Finally, this website has been created in order to enable the Society to utilize the internet in 

distributing relevant news, geologic articles, and other materials of interest to its members and the 

public at large. 

Technical programs and seminars have been sponsored by the Society since its inception. Seminars 
have focused on the Cambro-Ordovician Knox Gas Play in the Black Warrior Basin of Northeast Mis-
sissippi, salt tectonics, local sequence stratigraphy and relationship to outcrops, and the Cotton Val-

ley Gas Play within the Mississippi Interior Salt Basin. MGS also hosts monthly luncheon meetings, 

held from September through May of each year, where a variety of speakers give technical presenta-
tions on topics and issues of interest to the Society's members. 

During the late 1970's and early 1980's, when oil and gas exploration and production peaked in the 

state, membership rose to its highest level with approximately 500 members. The Society has made 
a special effort in recent years to encourage membership and participation by non-petroleum geolo-

gists, and currently counts a significant number of environmental, hydrological, and governmental 
professionals among its members. Emphasis on water quality and sensitive environmental issues, as 

well as the preservation of subsurface data throughout the state, have been and will continue to be 
important focus issues for the Society. 

In the summer of 1985, the Society sponsored a field trip of historical significance when Fred Mellen 
led a group of MGS members on foot to traverse the very hillsides of Yazoo County that he had 
mapped 47 years previously in his discovery of the large surface anticline that later became the giant 

Tinsley Field. Four years later, the Society and other petroleum-related organizations in Mississippi 

sponsored a celebration of the 50-year anniversary of the discovery of Tinsley  - the state's first com-
mercial oil field - and the subsequent founding of the Society. Sadly, Fred Mellen is no longer with 

us, but his legacy - like that of so many other prominent MGS members - will endure. 

Today, despite the cyclical nature of the oil and gas business and the continuing evolution of the oth-
er equally important geologic professions within the state of Mississippi, the same purpose and vision 

that originated the Society continues to propel it into the future, due to the strong foundation of a 
committed membership and adaptation to changing conditions in a remarkably diverse geological 

field. 

  

- Stanley King, MGS Historian, with contributions from Steve Walkinshaw 



 

 

MGS QUIZ 

 

Who is this prominent MGS member? 
 

Hint* Photo is from a Master’s Thesis, taken in Independence Co., Arkansas in 1968. 





MONTHLY POST 

Dr. David T. Dockery lll RPG 

MDEQ Office of Geology Adds Smackover Brown Dense Limestone Cores  

from Four Wells to Inventory 
 

David T. Dockery III, RPG, and Paul Parrish, RPG, MDEQ Office of Geology 

 

 Mississippi State University and the University of Louisiana at Lafayette are applying for a US 

Department of Energy grant for unconventional resources and have requested a letter of support in the 

use of MDEQ Office of Geology’s Core and Sample Library.  The main objective of their work will be 

the Tuscaloosa Marine Shale, but MSU would like to include other unconventional plays such as the 

Brown Dense Limestone of the Smackover Formation.  Figure 1 shows USGS geologists examining 

cores for potential unconventional resource utilization at MDEQ’s Core and Sample Library. 



MONTHLY POST 

Dr. David T. Dockery lll RPG 

Brian Coffey of Apache Corporation’s Exploration and Production Technology Geoscience division 

contacted the Environmental Geology Division of the Mississippi Office of Geology on July 25, 2017.  

He stated that he had cores from the “Brown Dense” from Clarke and Wayne counties in Mississippi.  

The proprietary holding time for those cores had run out, and they were looking to place them with an 

entity that would house them and make them available for research.  Originally, his bosses were looking 

to donate them to Texas A&M’s graduate department.  Mr. Coffey believed the best utilization of the 

cores for research would be in the state from which they came.  When Coffey told his superiors that we 

did not charge any housing or donation fees, they were more inclined to send the cores to the Environ-

mental Geology Division.  Cores from four wells in Wayne and Clarke counties arrived from Texas on 

August 28, 2017 on five pallets with a total weight of 5,625lbs (Figure 2).    



MONTHLY POST 

Dr. David T. Dockery lll RPG 

The first well is the Blackstone 35-16 #1 (15,394 – 15,582.2 feet).  The second well is the Farrar 13-

12 #1 (14,340 – 14492.3 feet).  The third well is the M.H. Hall 33-16 #1 (14,640 – 15,084 feet).  The 

fourth and final well is the Stewart 20-3 #1 (14,250 – 14,316.3 feet).  The Environmental Geology 

Division staff are currently getting the cores catalogued and re-boxed for storage at the North West 



 

 
CURRENT PRICES 

 



BOLAND SCHOLARSHIP WATCH 

 

Faculty & Students, 

 

This is a new year and the Mississippi Geological Society along with the Boland 

Scholarship Fund would like to remind you that we want to honor the most out-

standing overall students for the 2017-2018 year. 

 

Each year, the Boland Scholarship awards 1 student from each institution a check  

that rewards students for their hard work and dedication to the Geosciences and 

their community. 

 

We look forward to a great year and hope to see you at our monthly meetings. 

 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Matt Caton 

Editor 
 



 
ARTICLES, PAPERS or NEWS? 

 
 

 
ATTENTION!!!!! Industry, Professors and Students: 
 
I am adding a dedicated section that includes more 
content from the industry and our schools. 
 
Submissions can include anything from professional 
papers, thesis abstracts, job opportunities to pictures.  
Anything!!!! 
 
If you have any information or news you would like to 
share with the Society PLEASE email them to the 
MGS Editor at: 
 

mcaton@tellusoperating.com 
 

 
Thanks & Regards, 
 
Matt Caton 
Editor 
 

 

GEOLOGY POST 

 



2017-2018 BOLAND FUND DONATIONS 

 

Maurice Birdwell 

Joe White 

Louis J Lyell 

Thanks for your generous donations to the 2017-2018 Boland Fund 





 

 

 
 

Esther Applin*                  Paul Applin*   Lawrence F. Boland*  
 
Verne Culbertson *                 H. Leroy Francis*  Jim Furrh* 
 
David C. Harrell*         Oleta R. Harrell*           Ralph Hines                         
 
Dudley J. Hughes*                 Urban B. Hughes*              Wendell B. Johnson *   
 
Walter P. Jones*                  Harold Karges*                  Wilbur H. Knight*           
 
Winnie McGlammery*                 Thomas McGlothin*           Frederic F. Mellen*           
 
Maurice E. Miesse*        Emil Monsour*           William H. Moore*            
 
Marvin E. Norman*                 Marvin L. Oxley*                Richard R. Priddy* 
  
 
Thurston Connell Rader*             Baxter Smith*             Harry V. Spooner            
 
Henry Toler*                 H. Vaughn Watkins              Stewart W. Welch*          
 
Charles H. Williams                      Jerry Zoble                          Julius Ridgeway 
 
David Cate                                      Stanley King 
 
 
 
* deceased 

MGS HONORARY MEMBERS 

 



 
  

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM 

 

MISSISSIPPI GEOLOGICAL SOCIETY 

P.O. BOX 422, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI 39205-0422 

 

 

2017-2018 
 

Membership year is June through May 

 

 

 

 

New Membership ($20/yr)____    Renewal ($20/yr)____    Student (FREE)____    Associate ($20/yr)____ 

 

Boland Scholarship Fund Donation  $______            Total Amount Enclosed  $_________ 

 

 

 

 

  Last Name:___________________________     First:_________________________   MI:_______ 

  

 

  Mailing Address:__________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

  Office Phone:_________________   Home Phone:_________________    FAX:________________ 

 

 

  E-mail Address: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

  College/University Attended: _________________________________________________________ 

 

 

  Degree(s) Obtained and Year(s) Awarded: ______________________________________________ 

 

 

  Professional Associations, Certifications, & Licenses: _____________________________________ 



 

 

 

 

MGS  ADVERTISING  ORDER  FORM 

 

September 2017 – May 2018 

 

 

  I. Bulletin Advertisements: 

      Size        Rate/Year   Amt. Remitted 

      Full Page Ad (6” x 8”)       $500   $___________ 

      1/2 Page Ad (6” x 4”)                  $300   $___________ 

      1/4 Page Ad (3” x 4”)                  $200   $___________ 

      Business Card Ad (1 1/2” x 3”)          $100   $___________ 

      Professional Listing (1/2” x 3”)        $  50   $___________ 

 

 II. Web Page Advertisements (www.missgeo.com): 

      Type of Web Page Ad    Rate/Year  Amt. Remitted 

      Front Page Sponsor  

      (Banner Ad – limit of 5)          $500   $___________ 

      Second Page Banner Ad        $250   $___________ 

      Professional Listing/Link         $100   $___________ 

 

    

     (Note: Please contact Steve Walkinshaw at (601) 607-3227 or 

      mail@visionexploration.com  for details concerning placing 

      your ad on the MGS web site.) 

 
 

 Total Remitted        $___________ 

 

 

 

 

Please make checks payable to the Mississippi Geological Society.  If you have any questions, 

contact Matt Caton at (601) 898-7444 or mcaton@tellusoperating.com 



2017-2018 MGS MEMBERS  

 

This list is updated monthly. Please contact Bill 

Bagnall if you have questions. 

Bill Bagnall 

Maurice Birdwell 

Matt Caton 

David Dockery 

Dave Easom 

Jim Files 

David Hancock 

Johnny Holifield 

Ed Hollingsworth 

Fred Katzenmeyer 

Joe Johnson 

Louis J. Lyell 

Tom McMillan 

Malcom McMillan 

Pickering 

Bob Schneeflock 

George Smith 

Michael Taylor 

Sid Thompson 

Janet Verret 

Steve Walkinshaw 

Joe White 

Mark Wyatt 





  

1939-1940  Henry N. Toler  

1940-1941  Urban B. Hughes  

1941-1942  J. Tom McGlothlin  

1942-1943  Dave C. Harrell  

1943-1944  K. K. "Bob" Spooner  

1944-1945  L. R. McFarland  

1945-1946  J. B. Story  

1946-1947  Frederic F. Mellen  

1947-1948        H. Lee Spyres 

Robert D. Sprague  

1948-1949  Robert D. Sprague  

1949-1950  E. T. ""Mike" Monsour  

1950-1951  J. Tate Clark  

Charles E. Buck  

1951-1952  George W. Field  

1952-1953  James L. Md11in, Jr.  

1953-1954  Wilbur H. Knight  

1954-1955  A. Ed Blanton  

1955-1956  Gilbert A. Talley  

1956-1957          Ben Ploch  

1957-1958          Emil Monsour  

1958-1959  Charles Brown  

1959-1960  M. F. Kirby  

1960-1961  Rudy Ewing  

1961-1962  Xavier M. Franscogna  

1962-1963  Robert B. Ross  

1963-1964  William A. Skees  

Marvin Oxley  

1964-1965  James F. Bollman  

1965-1966  Sankey L. Blanton  

1966-1967  Alan Jackson  

1967-1968  Julius M. Ridgway  

1968-1969  Edward D. Minihan  

1969-1970  Kevin E. Cahill  

1970-1971  John Lancaster  

1971-1972  Larry Boland  

1972-1973  Charles Barton  

  

1973-1974  Larry Walter  

1974-1975  W. E. "Gene" Taylor  

1975-1976  Jerry E. Zoble  

1976-1977  P. David Cate  

1977-1978  Sarah Childress  

1978-1979          Les Aultman  

1979-1980  Philip R. Reeves  

1980-1981          Marshall Kern 

1981-1982  Stephen Oivanki  

1982- 1983      James W. "Buddy" Twiner  

1983- 1984      Charles H. Williams  

1984- 1985      C. Kip Ferns  

1985-1986  Steven S. Walkinshaw  

1986-1987  J. R. ""Bob" White  

1987-1988  Harry Spooner  

1988-1989  Stanley King  

1989-1990  Stan Galicki  

1990-1991  E. James Files, Jr.  

1991-1992  Stephen L. Ingram, Sr.  

1992-1993  Michael Noone/Stanley King  

1993-1994  Brian Sims  

1994-1995  C. W. "Neil" Barnes  

1995-1996  Lester Aultman  

1996-1997         Jack S. Moody  

1997-1998         George B. Vockroth 

1998-1999         Rick L. Ericksen 

1999-2000        Stanley King 

2000-2001        John C. Marble 

2001-2002        Andrew T. Sylte 

2002-2003        Aaron Lasker 

2003-2004        John G. Cox 

2004-2005        James E. Starnes  

2005-2006      Todd Hines 

2006-2007      Bob Schneeflock 

2007-2008      Tony Stuart 

2008-2009      Lisa Ivshin 

2009-2010      Joe Johnson 

2010-2011       Brian Sims 

2011-2012       Stanley King 

2012-2013      Jim Files 

2013-2014       Neil Barnes 

2014-2015       Ezat Heydari 

2015-2016       Jack Moody 

2016-2017       Cragin Knox 

MGS PAST PRESIDENTS 

 


